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21 February 2007
THE MARCH OF TIME
A DUNDEE landmark, commemorating one of the city's most impressive civic buildings of days gone by, has been given a new lease of life.
The model Town House clock, one of a handful built in 1930 to mark the demolition of the building it is named after, has been refurbished and re-sited above Robertson and Watt Jewellers in High Street.
Sponsored by the long-running city business and restored by members of Dundee's Nine Incorporated Trades, who met in the Howff. The model was created to commemorate the passing of the building known to generations of Dundonians as "The Pillars".

Convener of Dundee City Council's economic development committee, Joe Morrow was joined at the High Street today (Wednesday) by Innes Duffus from the Nine Incorporated Trades Graham Rattray who did the restoration, and Graham Meade of Robertson and Watt.
Cllr Morrow said: "Historically Dundee was a city keen to embrace the new and not afraid to show its civic pride, but that attitude was not always universally welcomed.
"When the city fathers decided to knock down the old Pillars to make way for City Square in the early 1930s a number of models of the historic building were created and erected outside nearby shops.
"This model, which incorporates the clock that we are proud to be unveiling today, is one only few survivors of that period in the city's history."
INSERT QUOTE from Innes Duffus. The Nine Incorporated Trades of Dundee, who funded the restoration, are proud to continue their long association with recovering and restoring the historic artefacts of the city in which we have so proud a history.
INSERT QUOTE from Graham Meade
The clock now takes pride of place almost opposite where the original building stood, along with a plaque explaining its significance.
Designed by William Adam, the Town House boasted among its main features on completion in 1734, a set of bells which chimed the quarter hours, and a ground level piazza enclosed by a series of arched columns.
On the upper levels it housed the official chambers which hosted meetings of Dundee Corporation and the Guildry, as well as prison cells in the attic, mainly used to incarcerate debtors.

The building was given a facelift in 1853/54, and was demolished in 1932.
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